BOARD OF SELECTMEN

RICHARD H. SMITH TOWN HALL

Regular Meeting July 10, 2018

Attendance: Selectmen Angus McDonald, Duane Gates, and Bill Burdick, Margo
Hilfinger and John Greene (videography).

Call to Order:

This regular meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by McDonald.

Approve Minutes From Reqular Meeting Held July 10, 2018:

Gates moved, Burdick 2", to accept the meeting minutes of July 10, 2018.

APPROVED 3-0

Reimbursement of fees for 125 Kirtland Street:

McDonald explained that owners of the property at 125 Kirtland Street submitted their request to
cancel their driveway and accessory building application, and as a result their fees and bonds
totaling $700 should be returned.
Gates moved, Burdick 2" that the building dept. returns the total $700 in application and bond
fees to the applicant. Gates asked if any percentage of the fees were kept as processing fees,
McDonald responded no.

APPROVED 3-0

Estuary Council:

McDonald announced that the Estuary Council of Seniors is still in need of a Deep River
representative. Burdick stated that he would fill the role so McDonald asked that the item be
added to the agenda.

Gates moved, Burdick 2", that Estuary Council representative be added to the agenda for
discussion and action.
APPROVED 3-0




Gates moved, McDonald 2", that Bill Burdick be appointed as Deep River representative to the
Estuary Council of Seniors. McDonald thanked Burdick and informed him that he would relay

information to the Estuary.
APPROVED 2 -0, Burdick
abstained

Audience of Citizens — Any other business to come before the board:

No Citizens appeared before the Board of Selectmen.

Adjournment:

With no other business to discuss, Burdick made a motion to adjourn the meeting, and Gates
seconded. McDonald adjourned the meeting at 6:55pm.

APPROVED 3-0




